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Letter from the DECI Director 

Dear DECI Friends,

Welcome 2009 as a fresh start!  While creating healthy environments for children, those of you in the early childhood field can easily forget how important it is to find time to laugh, love and play to have fun in your own lives!   Make a resolution to nurture yourself and build upon your own strengths to become an even more resilient adult.  It is just so important.

The Third Edition of NAEYC's Developmentally Appropriate Practice in Early Childhood Programs states, 
“Those who work in early childhood 

programs believe their work makes a 

significant difference in the lives of children 

and their families and therefore can make a 

profound and lasting contribution to 

society.”

The work of early childhood practitioners is extremely hard!   Our team salutes you for your commitment and energy. We think that the New Year is a good time to commit to strategies, routines and steps to help you sustain the interest and commitment you have in early childhood education.

The Devereux Early Childhood Initiative's mission is to promote young children's social and emotional development, foster resilience, and build the skills for success in school and life.  We realize that this mission cannot be accomplished without our children being surrounded by positive, healthy and resilient adults.  Responding to many requests from the field, I am pleased to announce that the DECI team has created Building Your Bounce, a journal and guide to build adult resilience.

Building Your Bounce is a fun and easy-to-use journal that offers strategies for adults who have made a commitment to strengthen personal resilience.  Your work is making a lasting contribution to society and lessening negative life consequences for young children. When putting forth this type of effort, a great deal of stress in your personal lives can easily occur. To help you do all the things that you want to do for the children in your programs, I encourage you to take time for yourself to build your own resilience. 

As part of the Building Your Bounce publication we are also pleased to announce the Devereux Adult Resiliency Checklist - or DARC. The DARC is a self-reflective assessment of behaviors based on adult resilience research. Studies conducted by DECI staff have established the reliability and validity of DARC. The DARC is free to download on our Web site. 
2009 has the potential to be landmark year in the field of early childhood education. Of course, this can’t happen unless you, the adults working to meet the needs of young children, are ready to take on the challenge. Our team is committed to helping.

Happy New Year!

Linda K. Likins, National Director, 

Devereux Early Childhood Initiative
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	2009 DECI National Trainings


The following training events are open to participants from around the country.  With questions, contact Debi Mahler at dmahler@devereux.org or at (610) 574-6141. For informational flyers, travel information, or to register online, visit: http://signup.devereuxearlychildhood.org
	Dates
	Training
	Location

	[image: image6.emf]February 24-25 
	2-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Implementation Training
	Westminster, CO

(Suburb of Denver)
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	Day 2 of Infant/Toddler Training (Only for past participants of the 1-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Training)
	Westminster, CO

(Suburb of Denver)

	February 26-27
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	2-Day DECA-I/T Local Program Mentor Training


	Westminster, CO

(Suburb of Denver)
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	2-Day DECA Program for Preschoolers Advanced Resilience Training


	Renton, WA

(Suburb of Seattle)

	April 20-22
	2.5-Day Facing the Challenge:  Helping Teachers Better Work with Children with Challenging Behaviors Train-the-Trainer 
	Miami, FL

	June 22-23
	2-Day DECA Program Implementation Training
	San Diego, CA

	June 24
	1-Day DECA-C Training
	San Diego, CA

	June 25-26
	2-Day DECA Program Implementation Training
	San Diego, CA
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Sept 22-23
	2-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Implementation Training
	Little Rock, AR
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Sept 23
	Day 2 of Infant/Toddler Training (Only for past participants of the 1-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Training)
	Little Rock, AR

	Sept 24-25
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	2-Day DECA-I/T Local Program Mentor Training


	Little Rock, AR
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October 26-27
	2-Day The FLIP IT Approach:  4 Steps to Solving Problems With Young Children Train-the-Trainer 
	Columbus, OH

	December 9-11
	2.5-Day Facing the Challenge:  Helping Teachers Better Work with Children with Challenging Behaviors Train-the-Trainer 
	Villanova, PA




Want to Schedule Training for your program, region, or state?

In addition to our already scheduled National Trainings, we conduct workshops and training sessions for many local programs across the country.  Contact Debi Mahler dmahler@devereux.org to schedule training or to see if there are open trainings in your state or region.  Topics include, but are not limited to:  DECA Program Implementation, Local Program Mentor Training, DECA-C (Clinical), Infant/Toddler, Facing the Challenge of Challenging Behaviors, Adult Resilience/Caring for the Caregiver, and more!

What’s New at DECI? 

DECA-I/T Excitement:  Infant Toddler Accompanying Resources are NOW AVAILABLE!
The DECI team is thrilled that all of the companion planning resources for the DECA-I/T are now available, including:

· DECA-I/T Strategies Guide
· Building Your Bounce, an adult resilience journal

· DECA-I/T For Now and Forever, a guide for parents  

With questions about these resources, or to order, please contact Kaplan Early Learning Company at 1-800-334-2014 or go to www.kaplanco.com and search for “DECA-I/T”.

Regional Training Centers

2009 Training Calendars Now Available

The DECI team is excited to announce the training and technical assistance options available through our Devereux Regional Training Centers.  In efforts to better serve specific geographic regions and also to expand the number of national trainings that are available to DECA Program users across the country, two Devereux Regional Training Centers are now offering a variety of training and technical assistance options.  These trainings will be of specific interest to those of you living in Ohio, Kentucky, Missouri, Iowa, Kansas, and Nebraska. 
· Children, Inc. in Covington, KY.
· Center for Family Policy and Research in Columbia, MO.
Two Important Research Opportunities for Your Program

1.) Spanish Translation Study: 
(DECA-I/T): Bilingual Adults Needed!

The Devereux Early Childhood Assessment for Infants and Toddlers (DECA-I/T) is a standardized, norm-referenced, strength-based measure that assesses protective factors and screens for social and emotional risks in very young children. Because of the overwhelming demand, we are seeking your assistance in the development of our Spanish version of the DECA-I/T.  If you are a bilingual adult with a child in infant/toddler care, or, a parent with a child in the 1 month - 36 month age range, please contact Christi Ali at: cali@devereux.org, 610-542-3114.
 
2.) ITERS Raters Needed for CARE Checklist Research Project
The DECI team has developed a set of reflective checklists for use in group care settings (i.e. child care) and within home visiting programs to look at the social and emotional quality of care provided for infants and toddlers.  The four reflective checklists that will help adults to reflect on social and emotional practices include: Connecting with Families, Activities and Experiences, Responsive Caregiving and Environment (CARE). DECI is embarking on new reliability and validity studies for the CARE checklists and is looking for people who are reliable users of the Infant Toddler Environmental Rating Scale (ITERS). If you are a reliable user of the ITERS and are interested in learning more about this opportunity, please contact Gabe Smith at: gsmith5@devereux.org, 610-542-3117.
 "Obstacles are what we see when we take our eyes off the goal."  ~  Rita Davenport
Survey Monkey to gather your feedback on the DECA Program Resources Coming Soon!  

We will randomly select 20 respondents to receive a free gift! Watch your email in the next few weeks. We value your feedback and want to help make the DECA Program even more effective and user-friendly through the upcoming revision process.
Useful Resources on Children’s Mental Health and Resilience

The Second Step Program

This program is a great match for those using the DECA.  DECI and Second Step have co-developed a crosswalk that helps outline each of the Second Step lessons for preschool children and how the DECA protective factors relate to and support each lesson.  To view and print the crosswalk, visit: http://www.cfchildren.org/media/files/DECA%20Alignment.pdf
www.Researchconnections.org

This website has the most up to date research related to Child Care & Early Education including Family Care, Infant/Toddler, School-aged, & more!
Wonderful New Music to Promote Resilience in Young Children

For those who have experienced David Kisor’s previous CD releases related to the DECA Program and DECA I/T such as: Songs of Resilience, For Now and Forever Songs, and Beautiful Baby, Wonderful Child, three brand new resources will keep you in love with David’s music!  
Songs of Resilience Volume 2 CD includes 15 new songs celebrating attachment, initiative and self-control. 
Un Mundo: One World CD is a collection of David’s songs in English and Spanish. 
Songs of Resilience Music DVD includes a wide variety of different style videos to accompany David Kisor’s Songs of Resilience. 
Washington Early Learning Department highlights use of DECA Program

The State of Washington is doing wonderful things for children’s social/emotional health and resilience.  Read about statewide efforts at this link: http://www.del.wa.gov/publications/communications/docs/DEL_Newsletter_Sep2008.pdf
Literature Review of Child-Parent/Caregiver Attachment Theory and Cross-Cultural Practices Influencing Attachment 
This site provides wonderful information on Attachment Theory.  "Sharing Attachment Practices Across Cultures: Learning from Immigrants and Refugees" is a national project funded by Health Canada's National Projects Fund, visit: http://www.attachmentacrosscultures.org/research/supplement.html
	
                     Featured DECA Program   

                           Implementation 

Kid Connects, Boulder, Colorado

It had been a pretty demoralizing meeting, according to the mental health consultant. This happened a few years ago in our work with a large community child care center that seemed plagued by many of the challenges routinely found in centers, including higher ratios, lower paid staff, inadequate time for professional development, and an overwhelmed director doing his best to keep his program running and serve our community’s neediest families.  This was a new site for our integrated health and mental health consultation program, Kid Connects, and the consultant was working hard to establish meaningful relationships with the staff, children and families. 

Kid Connects uses the DECA Program as one of the initiatives we bring to child care centers and licensed family child care homes. We have been providing mental health consultation in Boulder County since 1997 and have used the DECA for at least 10 years. Though our funding sources have varied over the years, (currently: TANF county reserves, state dollars, local foundation funding, and The Mental Health Center serving Boulder/Broomfield counties) we have consistently offered best practice consultation services which include the DECA Program.

So, the consultant had gently introduced the concept of resiliency to two young, seemingly disinterested teachers in a two to three-year-old classroom. She brought out the Reflective Checklists and as the teachers rushed through the exercise, marking most items as “yes” (i.e. we already do that), she worked sensitively to slow down the discussion. She asked for examples to get the teachers thinking about their room and its support of children’s protective factors. The meeting ended with the consultant feeling the weight of the work in front of her from a mental health consultation perspective. 

To her great surprise, upon arriving the next week, these same reluctant teachers came bouncing over to her, practically pulling her into their room to see the changes they had made. Solely based on the discussion with the Reflective Checklist as a guide, a shift had occurred, allowing the teachers to “get it,” without the defensiveness or resistance that had been seen before. 

This vignette illustrates the important ways the DECA Program has been used by our mental health consultation program. It allows for connection with staff on many levels; certainly the content is key for child care professionals to understand, and the suggested strategies are beneficial, but additionally, the process of using the Program serves as a vehicle for building an important partnership.

Kid Connects administers the DECA on a pre/post basis, and we run a fairly sophisticated analysis on our data to evaluate the impact of our services. The DECA-C (clinical) is also used for those children who need the highest level of intervention and is completed by both parent(s)  and the teacher. We feel so confident in the utility and effectiveness of both the DECA and the DECA-C, that these two core assessment are required by any communities replicating the Kid Connects model.

Submitted by: 

Jordana Ash, Kid Connects Director jash@mhcbbc.org
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Children at Kid Connects


	"Being defeated is often a temporary condition.  Giving up is what makes it permanent." ~  Marilyn Vos Savant


Q and A with DECI Staff and Trainers:
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	Question submitted by Menominee-Delta-Schoolcraft Community Action Agency Early Childhood Program-Escanaba, MI



Why are there only three items on the Attachment Scale of the DECA that refer to “significant or familiar adults”?


DECI Response:  Considering the wording of the eight Attachment questions, there ARE five that do not specify that the adult is a significant, trusted adult in the child's life- but, the wording of these five questions shows that the "interest" in adults is the key factor in the question- not that the adult is one that already has a significant bond with the child.  To truly capture the essence of a child's willingness and ability to reach out to form bonds with adults, you need to measure more facets of Attachment other than just, does the child "trust familiar adults".  The items on the DECA attempt to capture the overarching themes of a child being able to bond such as interest, comfort, play, seeking help, and finally, trusting relationships.

And, a recurring Frequently Asked Question has some programs wondering if the DECA is a screener or an assessment, or both?

DECI Response:  We hope this official response from DECI helps programs wondering if the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment (DECA) is an appropriate screening tool for children's social and emotional health.  The DECA is a behavioral rating scale that includes a total of 37 items-- 27 of which assess a child's protective factors related to resilience (Initiative, Self-Control and Attachment) and 10 of which screen for behavioral concerns. Devereux describes the tool as an assessment of protective factors and a screener for behavioral concerns. Therefore, the tool is appropriate for use as a screening instrument, but in addition, provides valuable information about a child's protective factors. It is the unique aspect of assessing protective factors that makes the DECA such a strong choice for programs to use as their social/emotional screener. The DECA not only screens for behavioral concerns, but also collects information about a child's resilience. Devereux's philosophy, which is supported by resilience research, is that intervention should not be put off until a child is displaying behavioral issues, but rather, should begin if a child is showing a lack of protective factors. Resilience research points out the importance of promoting children's protective factors as a means of preventing the development of emotional/behavioral problems. Thus, information gathered from the DECA during screening can be used for program planning to increase children’s protective factors.

The next newsletter submission deadlines are 4/06/09 and 7/06/09.  Contact Karen Cairone at kcairone@devereux.org –

Share ideas, articles, questions, and resources! (And get free goodies as a Thank You!)
Need Some New Year, New and Exciting Ideas for Getting Staff Recharged about DECA Program Implementation?  Try one of these!

DECA Day:  Designate one day a month from now until the end of your school year as “DECA Day.”  This is a day for celebrating resilience,  sharing success stories, bringing up concerns and questions, and catching up on paperwork and other planning around social/emotional health and resilience.  Have each staff member assigned to a “DECA buddy” who they can share ideas with, and help to mentor through the process.  On DECA Day, each DECA buddy might do something to help build each other’s protective factors!

Resilience Resource Raffle:  When budgets allow, or, asking for donations from local businesses, gather items that would support Attachment, Initiative and Self-Control.  Then, have a raffle where the items are given to staff members, along with an idea about how to use the item in the classroom to strengthen resilience!

Success Story Contest:  Provide the opportunity for staff to voluntarily submit a one-page write-up of some of the success they have seen through DECA Program Implementation.  Remember to protect confidentiality and not use the children’s actual names.  You might “reward” every submission, as well as highlighting a few success stories in each of your program’s newsletters or on bulletin boards.

Just for Fun!
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	Snow Day and/or Weekend Resilience Building Activities to Try at Home!  




Promote Attachment:  

· Make your own storybooks out of old photos.  Let your child come up with the captions for each picture!  Being together and talking about family members and friends will help further your bond with each other and help your child learn more about the people most important to your family.

Promote Initiative:

· Have your child make personalized magnets to hang up special work and art from school.  Using rocks, seashells, or other objects from nature, paint or cover with sparkles or other art materials or your child’s name- then use “magnet tape” (tape on one side and magnet on the other) to secure to the back of the creation.  When your child sees special work proudly displayed, self-esteem is nurtured.

Promote Self-Control:  

· Making hot chocolate?  Have your child try balancing one mini-marshmallow on a spoon and walking around your house to music.  Stopping the music means you freeze in place! When the music starts again, add another mini-marshmallow to the spoon.  See how many your child can balance while stopping for the breaks in the music- and then dump the spoonful into hot chocolate!  When your child practices controlled movements, awareness of space and surroundings is fostered.    
	“You must be the change you wish to see in the world." 

                ~  Mohandas Gandhi



Are You Interested in Being on our National Newsletter Advisory Board?  

We are currently looking for one final member to serve on our editorial board for this DECI quarterly newsletter.  Responsibilities would include participating in a web-based conference call with members of the DECI team and other advisory board members approximately four times per year.   We are hoping to further enhance our newsletter with the ideas gathered from the new advisory board.  

Please email Karen Cairone at kcairone@devereux.org if you are interested.  Please title your email:

“Newsletter Advisory Board”.  

LPM News

New Email Address Help Line for LPMs:  
Starting in January of 2009, LPMs have direct access to members of the Devereux Early Childhood Team through an email address established just for LPMs.  The address that will link LPMs directly to staff is: lpmhelp@devereux.org - If you have questions, problems or just want advice on certain aspects of DECA Program Implementation, simply send an email and we will reply in 24-48 hours.  We hope this additional support proves to be helpful.     
Below are the most recent additions to our ever-growing list of Devereux Recognized Local Program Mentors

Heather Wilkie - December 15, 2008 - Mentor, OH
Carla Odegaard - November 26, 2008 - Fargo, ND
Gay Seelig - November 26, 2008 - Fargo, ND
Shirley Porter - November 26, 2008 - Spokane, WA

Kirstin A. Esch - January 14, 2009 - Ashtabula, OH
Michelle Erridge - January 14, 2009 - Peterborough, Ontario Canada
Katherine Orgil l- January 14, 2009 – 
Peterborough, Ontario Canada
Sister Margaret Friel – January 26, 2009 - Chardon, OH
Congratulations!
Are you interested in becoming a DECA Program LPM or Devereux Recognized Mentor?  Please contact Nefertiti Bruce at nbruce@devereux.org for more information.
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